
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the  
Cabinet Member for Performance and Capacity 

held on Monday, 25th July, 2011 at Committee Suite 3, Westfields, Middlewich 
Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ 

 
PRESENT 

 
Councillor David Brown, Cabinet Member for Performance and Capacity 

 
In attendance 

 
Councillor Lesley Smetham, Cabinet Support Member 

 
Officers 

 
Tina Jones, Partnerships Team 
Judith Shatwell, Partnerships Team 
Rosemary Kidd, Spatial Planning Manager 
Daniel Corden, Spatial Planning Officer 
Paul Mountford, Democratic Services Officer 

 
 

1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
Councillor Lesley Smetham declared a personal interest in connection with 
Food4Macc. 
 

2 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION  
 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

3 COMMUNITY GRANTS  
 
The Cabinet Member considered a report on the award of community 
grants to voluntary and community organisations which met the criteria 
approved by Cheshire East Council. 
 
Each grant application was outlined in the report, together with the reason 
for the recommendation in respect of that application. 
 
All of the proposed grants could be funded from within existing budgets 
approved as part of the Council’s Budget for 2011/12.     
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Community Grants listed in the report be awarded, declined or 
deferred as indicated. 
 



 
4 PRESTBURY SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT AND OVER 

PEOVER SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT  
 
The Cabinet Member considered the adoption of the Supplementary 
Planning Documents for Prestbury and Over Peover. 
 
The purpose of the two Supplementary Planning Documents was to provide 
locally specific guidance to supplement saved policies in the Macclesfield 
Borough Local Plan 2004. Once adopted, the Supplementary Planning 
Documents would not form part of the statutory development plan for 
Cheshire East, but would be a material consideration in the determination 
of planning applications. 
 
The Supplementary Planning Documents had been drawn up by the Parish 
Planning Group in each village, through consultation with the Council’s 
Planning Department. Both Documents had been subject to public 
consultation.  
 
The Strategic Planning Board on 15th June 2011 had recommended that 
the Portfolio Holder for Performance and Capacity adopt the Prestbury and 
Over Peover Supplementary Planning Documents. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Prestbury Supplementary Planning Document and the Over 
Peover Supplementary Planning Document be adopted. 
 
 
 
The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 10.14 am 

 
Councillor David Brown (presiding) 

 
 


